
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

May 16, 2019

Mr. Larry C. Smith, Esquire
Attorney for Richland County
Post Office Box 192

Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Dear Mr. Smith:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. Your
letter asks the following:

Richland County ("County") has sewer customers on several different
systems within the county. Until now, those users paid a user fee based on the
necessities of that particular system. In an effort to comply with State law and
following a rate study, Richland County is raising its sewer utility rates for all
users and making those rates uniform across the entire county! This increase
will affect users of the systems differently, with those users historically paying
lower rates seeing a higher increase than other users.

Many of the users in certain areas affected more dramatically by the rate
increase are lower income citizens. In an effort to limit the financial effects

on those lower income citizens, the Richland County Council would like to
implement a program whereby citizens meeting Federal poverty level income
requirements would receive a "discount" or "credit" on each bill in the form of
a subsidy paid out of the General Fund. This "discount" or "credit" would be
phased out over a certain period of time (ex. 3 year limit).

The question posed is whether the subsidy would violate the prohibition
against using public funds for a private purpose.

Law/Analvsis

It is this Office's opinion that a court would likely find the proposed subsidy would
violate the prohibition against using public funds for a private purpose. In the seminal case of
Feldman & Co. v. Citv Council of Charleston. 23 S.C. 57, 62 (1885), the South Carolina
Supreme stated, "It seems to be universally conceded, even by those who are disposed to enlarge
the taxing power of the legislature to its greatest extent, that a law authorizing taxation for any
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